Spending Caps Study Committee

Tuesday, January 15, 2008

Room 105, Gressette Building

Columbia, South Carolina

Minutes

I.
Introduction
The fourth and final public hearing of the South Carolina Senate Spending Caps Study Committee convened on Tuesday, January 15, 2008, at 5:30 p.m. in Room 105 of the Gressette Building, Columbia, South Carolina.  Senator Larry Martin chaired the meeting.  Other members present were Senators Jim Ritchie, Vincent Sheheen, Joel Lourie, and Paul Campbell.  It was announced that Senator Campbell had replaced Senator Bryant, who was now on the Senate Finance Committee.  Senator Glenn McConnell, President Pro Tempore of the Senate and Chair of the Senate Judiciary Committee, was also present.  Approximately 70 people attended.

II.
Testimony
Public comments were received from 22 speakers including the following:  Fox Simons, City of Easley; Bill Flemming, Richland School District 2; Donnie Wilson, Kershaw School District; Wayne Adams, Newberry County; Patrick Cunningham, a volunteer with the S.C. Chamber of Commerce; Doug Echols, Mayor of Rock Hill; Rob Youngblood, York County Chamber of Commerce; Randy Randall, Mayor of Clinton; Rob Clapper, Laurens County Chamber of Commerce; Lyndon Anthony, Clarendon County Assessor; Stan Weatherell with Sign it Quick; Broadus Jamerson with the S.C. Employees Association; Hollie Bennett, a mother and taxpayer; Walt Dahlgreen, a taxpayer and private businessman; John Ruoff, South Carolina Fair Share; Dan Harwell, S.C. Citizens Lobby; Gary Selway, NFIB; Flora Boyd, Kershaw County Detention Center Administrator; Don Weaver, S.C. Association of Taxpayers;  Mr. Willis with Lexington County; Margaret Thompson, Clemson City Council; and Mason Hardee with the Non-Profits Association.        

Several speakers encouraged the study committee to include caps on local government spending (Cunningham, Weatherell, Bennett, Dahlgreen, Harvell, Selwey, Weaver, Thompson), while many of the speakers urged the Study Committee not to include local governments in spending caps legislation (Simons, Flemming, Wilson, Adams, Echols, Youngblood, Randall, Clapper, Anthony, Boyd, Willis, Hardee).  Mr. Jamerson spoke against any spending cap on state government.  Mr. Ruoff offered information to the study committee about formulae for spending caps and the need for flexibility when determining the formulae.  He also offered information about “Rainy Day Funds,” so that there is a sufficient reserve fund to assist the State when revenues fall very low.    

III.
Conclusion

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:30 p.m.  
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